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March 5, 2020 

 

The Honorable Paul G. Pinsky, Chair 

Senate Education, Health, and Environmental Affairs Committee 

2 West, Miller Senate Office Building 

Annapolis, MD 21401 

 

 

Dear Chair Pinsky and Committee Members: 

 

The Health Services Cost Review Commission (HSCRC) submits this letter of information for 

SB 973 (SB 973) titled, “Joint Committee on Ending Homelessness - Reports on Housing 

Status”. SB 973 requires the HSCRC, among other entities, to report to the Joint Committee on 

Homelessness by November 15, 2020.  

 

HSCRC supports the Joint Committee’s efforts to address homelessness and SB 973’s efforts to 

compile statewide data on the issue. The Maryland Health Model includes a global budget 

revenue payment system for hospitals that gives them the flexibility to focus on improving 

efficiency and quality within the hospital while also focusing on improving population health in 

the communities they serve. The Total Cost of Care Agreement with the federal government, 

which began January 1, 2019, further encourages investment in population and community 

health. Given this, hospitals have various opportunities to work on addressing social 

determinants of health, including housing insecurity and homelessness. For example, in 2019, 

Baltimore City’s hospitals partnered with the City of Baltimore and Healthcare for the Homeless 

to provide $2 million in funding to combat homelessness. Information about this initiative has 

been described in several local publications. 

 

However, while the HSCRC supports the spirit of SB 973, we do not currently have the data to 

carry out most of the reporting requirements listed under Section 1(a) of the bill. HSCRC can 

report the number of patients discharged, however, it does not have reliable data on discharged 

patients’ status of residence at the time of discharge. Similarly, HSCRC has limited data on 

housing status related to readmissions and the housing and social services provided to discharged 

patients by individual hospitals. Given these limitations, HSCRC can provide commentary to the 

extent practicable on the reporting requirements in SB 973, but it cannot provide the definitive 

information requested under Section 1(a)(2)(ii),  Section 1(a)(2)(iii)1, Section 1(a)(2)(iii)2, and 

Section 1(a)(2)(iii)3. 

 

 

http://www.hscrc.maryland.gov/


 
 

 

HSCRC believes the Maryland Health Model contains various incentives for hospitals to invest 

in their communities, particularly for patients with housing insecurity. Given data limitations, 

however, the HSCRC cannot provide the level of reporting proposed in SB 973. If you have any 

questions, please feel free to contact me at tequila.terry1@maryland.gov. 

   

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Tequila Terry 

Deputy Director 
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